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The relevant area of Malhamdale Road, and Crompton Close should be moved from Gawsworth ward to Congleton East ward as both streets
function as part of Congleton (they are within the settlement boundary for Congleton in the Local Plan), and have no apparent linkages to
Gawsworth (or, indeed, Macclesfield). This would align with the findings of the Community Governance Review. Residents in these areas will use
the parks, leisure centre, schools and shops in Congleton. There is also a case for bringing New Street and Havannah Lane into Congleton East,
although this area feels separate from Crompton Close, with no through route for vehicles, there is a footpath linking the two areas and the
residents will also use the services and facilities in Congleton. The River Dane runs under Havannah Lane, to the west of New Street, and can be
said to form a strong boundary.
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